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Dear Sir/Madam
I would like to make a comment and register an objection to the proposed application from Newcastle City Council (NCC) for a variation to the council rates outside the set NSW government limits.
NCC, in 2014, issued a survey putting forward 3 options for special rate increases. They reported back to the ratepayers in 2015 that the popular choice was the no.3 option which was to increase the rates by 8% per year over 5 years including the rate peg of 3%. That equates to about 37% increase over the 5 years.
I found this to be astonishing that a group of survey respondents would opt for the highest option particularly as NCC rates are already the highest in the country. I was also amazed because the figures proposed for this increase showed that I am already paying the rate in 2014 that they said I would be paying in 2019.
That aside. Nuatali Nelmes was elected lord mayor shortly after those results were published and the very next day proclaims that the rate increase will be 50% over 5 years – a figure higher than anything mentioned in the survey.
Following that announcement, 6 councillors, including the deputy mayor stated publicly that there was no justification for such an increase.
Very recently in a Ward 3 election, Mr Declan Clausen won the councillor election  with a very slim margin of some 800 votes and immediately proclaims that the result has given council a mandate to raise the rates by the said 50%. One has to wonder how someone who has not even sat down in the chamber, let alone have any firsthand knowledge of council’s financial position can make a statement such as this. Economic naivety?
The Newcastle Herald reported on 18/2/15 that the federal Government has recently given local councils a pile of money to spend on whatever they like. NCC was gifted $3.1M. Maybe they could possibly use it to pay for infrastructure that they say a rate increase is required for.
The Herald also reported on 5/3/15 that ‘Hunter councils have stashed $132M of cash meant for infrastructure, despite never-ending cries that they don’t have enough money”. Of that stash, NCC has a tidy sum of $15.2M. What about spending that on infrastructure.
It’s not fair that they can have all this money in reserve and keep expecting the ratepayers to keep paying.
I’m a retiree, one of so many on a fixed income who is having any savings whittled away by the vagaries of the economy, specifically low bank interest. It is not right that councils can be allowed to continue to keep jacking up rates by such large percentages in such economically onerous times. People in a similar position to me are fundamentally unable to keep paying over and above the going rate. Council also needs to tighten their belt.
Should NCC remove the Ad Valorem component of the rates so that everyone pays the same for the same services then the whole system would be much fairer. When this system was imposed land values were much lower and it had some merit. The situation has changed dramatically in recent times and is now a huge impost on most ratepayers and needs a re-think.
Therefore, I believe IPART should undertake a deep and thorough investigation into this council, considering the funds in reserve, government contributions, councillor comments, the reduction in ratepayer’s propensity to pay large increases, and decide that NCC does not deserve any further increase than the standard set by government. 

Yours faithfully
David Brain
